
 
TOWN BOARD MEETING – ROAD REVIEW May 2, 2022 

The Town Board of the Town of Cooperstown, Manitowoc County, Wisconsin, convened in 

open session on May 2, at 3:00 p.m., at the Town Hall for the purpose of transacting business as 

the Town Board and Road Review. Chairman Dave Blakeslee called the meeting to order at 7:00 

p.m. 

 

Roll Call: Chairman Dave Blakeslee, Sup. Michael Albers, Sup. Bill Enz, Sup. Fred Lemens and 

Sup. Nic Propson. No residents were present. Others present: Dan Kasten- Roadman joined later. 
 

Road Review: Proceeded South on Rosecrans Rd, inspect from Hidden Valley Rd to Fisherville 

Rd.  Road in poor condition. Traveled to Greenstreet Rd, west on Fisherville Rd to Remeker Rd 

(O.K.), South on Remeker Rd to Kocian Road - Poor condition.  N.S. section of road is 66' wide, 

E.W. section narrower. Traveled north to Hickory Grove Rd, east on Hickory Grove Road 

approximately 1/2 mile to the bad culvert - road surface (O.K.). Traveled north to Zander Rd, 

west to Hwy NN - Chip seal 40' by Hammernick Dr.  Traveled to Devil's River Drive and 

Lakeview Drive - okay except for the culvert.  Traveled on Zander Rd to Hwy NN - possible 

overlay on Zander Rd curves. Traveled to Cooperstown Rd to Cedar Creek Drive (O.K.) 

Traveled back to Cooperstown Rd to Scanlan Road. (Needs gravel and grading.) Traveled to 

Nachtwey Rd (alligator cracking).  Traveled to Zander Road to Pleasant Road to Elmer Drive - 

needs gravel and grading.  Traveled south on Pleasant Rd - may need spot chip sealing. Travel to 

Schley Rd to Hwy R - check culvert.  Traveled south to Hidden Valley, west to Hwy T - west of 

Pleasant Rd to Hwy T is in poor condition. Traveled to Pantzlaff Rd - poor condition.  Traveled 

to Pine Hills Drive (good). Traveled back to Town Hall.  

 

Discussion and action on information gathered from road, ditch and culvert review - Discussion 

on culverts and condition, type of culvert and which should be replaced.  Motion by Mike Albers 

to bid needed culvert replacements, second by Nick Propson. Motion carried.  5-0. Bids are due 

by 5:00P.M. June 13, 2022.  Bids to be opened on June 14,2022 at monthly meeting.  Advertise 

for bids on Hidden Valley Road and Rosecrans Rd. for 1/2 mile and 1 mile respectively.  Bids 

will be for grinding, relaying, gravel if necessary and hot mix surface 3" thick. 

 

Discussion on 4 Year Road Plan – no action. 

 

Discussion on Garbage/Recycling request from Village of Maribel - Discussion on the Village of 

Maribel transfer station use.  Each board member to analyze our cost and what 

the Village of Maribel should pay.   

 

Discussion on Hidden Valley Rd shared section with Village of Maribel – no action. 

 

Discussion on Chapter 5 Building Code - Footing Revision - The building code will be changed 

to inspection before footing is poured.  This is for soil condition.     

 

Discussion and action on 50/50 Culvert Match w/County ARPA dollars – no action. 

 

Discussion and action on which culverts to put out for bid- est. $100,000 in projects – no action. 

 

Motion to adjourn by Fred Lemmens, second by Dave Blakeslee. Motion carried.  6:27 P.M. 

adjourned.   

 

Minutes approved May 10, 2022   Submitted by Mike Albers, Supervisor 


